










































































Alan and Colleen Gallant 
679 Beaconsfield Ave. 
Saint John, NB E2M 2K6 
506-636-0424 

May 14, 2021 

Planning Advisory Committee 
City of Saint John 
Growth and Community Services 
PO Box 1971 
Saint John, NB E2L 4L1 

Dear Members, 

Subject: Rezoning, Subdivision, and Variance Application 
              489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road 

As lifelong residents of Beaconsfield Avenue we do welcome the opportunity to grow our 
neighbourhood, however we do have concerns with the developer’s proposal as it was 
presented to us two weeks ago. 

1. Beaconsfield Ave. in particular already experiences issues with vehicles speeding up and 
down the street. Since Beaconsfield Avenue would be the natural direct route for the 
proposed development to access schools, churches, and nearby shopping centres, we ask 
that traffic mitigation be considered by the City in consultation with residents. 

2.  The requested variance to increase the length of the proposed cul-de-sac from 120 metres to 
162 metres would mean the loss of a well known and well used neighbourhood trail. This trail 
was developed well before the current owner took possession of the land, and has never been 
challenged as trespassing on private property, even though it was understood to be so.  

To lose this trail would be a devastating loss to the neighbourhood residents who have always 
maintained it, as well as to the migratory songbirds who use this natural area as a nesting 
ground, and as well as to the herd of white tail deer who rest here in the evenings.  

We believe that access to this type of trail that lies directly in our backyards as well as in the 
backyards of any future residents of the proposed development would enhance the economic 
value of our homes and neighbourhoods, and more importantly maintain peace of mind for all 
involved. 

Therefore we would ask that a discussion be opened with the developer to seek a compromise. 

3.  We do like and agree with the proposed new homes to be one level living, thereby keeping 
site-lines open to the water. Given that this land has always been vacant the introduction of 
lighting into this space will be challenging for some nearby homes.  

For this reason we would ask the developer to consider that power and communications be fed 
underground, and for the City to consider low level street lighting on low, decorative poles. 



4.  It is a well known fact that Saint John needs more homes that care for our elderly residents, 
and we welcome the idea of another one to be built directly in our neighbourhood. Given that 
the developer’s existing Special Care Home seems that it may have been built in haste due to 
the lack of any imaginative landscaping, we would ask that the new home be developed with 
more ascetically pleasing views from the street rather than views of an entire lot of asphalt. 

It is also well known that aesthetics promotes stability, neighbourhood involvement, and 
investment in both physical and social characteristics of a neighbourhood, and thus yields 
individual and neighbourhood level benefits. 

As private citizens sitting on the Planning Advisory Committee we know that in accordance with 
Plan SJ you want to see our City grow. You have the power and responsibility  to show that new 
development can be exciting and inspirational for all residents. Your decisions today will have 
lasting affects on the generations to come. 

Thank you for considering our concerns.  

Sincerely 

Alan and Colleen Gallant 



From: Reade, Mark
To: OneStop
Subject: FW: Letter to PAC RE: 489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road
Date: May 17, 2021 3:11:27 PM
Attachments: RE 489 Sea Street Cara Cole Attachment 1.pdf

Cara Cole RE 489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road .docx

Aimee, I have confirmed the attachments with Cara
 

From: Cole, Cara (ASD-S) <cara.cole@nbed.nb.ca> 
Sent: May 17, 2021 2:51 PM
To: Reade, Mark <mark.reade@saintjohn.ca>
Cc: Norton, Greg <greg.norton@saintjohn.ca>; OneStop <onestop@saintjohn.ca>
Subject: RE: Letter to PAC RE: 489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road
 

[ External Email Alert] **Please note that this message is from an
external sender. If it appears to be sent from a Saint John employee, please
forward the email to spamsample@saintjohn.ca or contact IT Service Desk
at 649-6047.**

Hello Mark, Aimee and Greg,
 
Please find my original letter to the PAC attached, along with two attachments. The first attachment
is a list of native plants that my mother, Jane Harrity, put together for me last week. They grow
between Seaside Park and the Breakwater. It illustrates the biodiversity of the area that needs to be
protected.
 
The second attachment is an image of the view of Sea Street from the sidewalk. I think that a visual
should accompany my written concern regarding the landscaping on the future property, especially
when considered next to the list of native plants.
 
Thank you so much.
 
Sincerely,
Cara Cole
 
 
Cara Cole BAA, BEd., Teacher
Pronouns: she/her/hers or they/them/theirs
Dr. Christine Davies Education Centre
First Steps Housing Inc.
120 Coburg Street
Saint John NB

mailto:mark.reade@saintjohn.ca
mailto:onestop@saintjohn.ca
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Cara Cole

473 Sea Street

Saint John NB E2M 2N9

(506) 654-2681



May 11, 2021

Planning Advisory Committee

City of Saint John 

Growth and Community Services

PO Box 1971

Saint John NB E2L 4L1



Dear Members, 

RE: Rezoning, Subdivision, and Variance Application

       489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road



I am writing to express both support for the proposed development, and as well to express two concerns that I have for it in its current form. 

My first concern is with regards to a community access trail that runs North-South along the Western end of the land in question (PID 003949673; 00471557; and the East End of PID 00385781). It is clearly visible in both satellite imagery and in the “Air Photo- 489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road” provided as an attachment in Mark Read’s letter from the City, dated May 4, 2021.

This trail has been built and maintained by neighbours to the land as a way of accessing trails that run along the Irving railway properties. It has been used for generations. These trails are key community assets that are used year-round by walkers of all ages and demographics. We know that community wellness and quality of life are greatly impacted by time outside in nature: fresh air and exercise. Policy UD-36 in PlanSJ states that development should “maintain and enhance public walkways and bike paths”. I understand that this trail is on previously undeveloped private land, but I think that it should be considered in the development of the area.

Unfortunately, the proposed developments show, at the far (Western) end of the cul-du-sac, several homes built directly on top of this trail. I believe that the trail system is a notable community asset that should be either protected or integrated into any development plans in this area: for existing and future residents alike. We can all appreciate a lush green pathway over one which has been stripped of its native vegetation, thereby removing the elements which are the most important elements of a community footpath: privacy and natural solace. 

Considering that the developer has requested a variance to the cul-de-sac By-Law to extend the maximum length of 120 metres to 162 metres, and that it is within the bounds of this extension that the footpath exists, I would ask the PAC to find a middle ground. This type of highly concentrated urban development does not match the surrounding neighbourhood (Plan SJ Policy UD-10) and it overtakes land that could be used for public purposes. In my opinion, the only people who would benefit from this concentration of housing are the developers: existing neighbours, future residents, and the environment all lose. 

Which leads into my second concern: the indigenous trees on the land. The existing tree culture includes Birch, Black Willow, Serviceberry, Poplar, Apple and Rowan (Mountain Ash). Lower bushes include Alder, Meadowsweet, Raspberry, Blackberry, Blueberry, and Hawthorne.  Wildflowers include: Aster, Fireweed, Violet, Bluet, Goldenrod, Bluegrass,  and Strawberry. This is a partial list. These trees provide food and nesting zones for many migratory and local birds as well as a small herd of white-tailed deer. For those of you familiar with this area of the city, another subdivision, Sea View Estates, located at the bottom of Sea Street removed a large parcel of such habitat within recent years. Much of the remaining coastline at Bayshore is an Industrial Zone.  

In addition to providing habitat and feeding grounds for migratory and localized animal populations, the trees are important when we consider the water that flows through the land. I can see that there are potential “Stormwater Detention Areas” in the drawings: I would recommend to the committee that these trees that are local to this parcel of land be planted (and preserved) in these zones: in particular, black willow, because of the amount of water it will consume. 

We need to be leaders and consider natural flora and fauna as essential elements of sustainable and livable neighbourhoods. Who would argue that green space and mature trees are not beneficial for our mental health? Studies, time and again, prove otherwise. Aesthetics have long been recognized for their impact on human health and spirit: think of our cathedrals and the architecture from centuries past: open spaces, natural light, beautiful carvings, frescos, cut glass windows and plaster embellishments. PlanSJ states the City should, “Ensure all development proposals generally conform to the following General Urban Design Principles […] Incorporating innovations in built form, aesthetics and building function to encourage high quality contemporary design that will form the next generation of heritage” (UD 9-e, p. 113).

Shaving every blade of grass and tree off a natural parcel of land in trade for buildings with taupe plastic siding and asphalt yards are not good for any of us: animals and people alike. Therefore, I ask the Committee to consider asking the developer to incorporate a natural green space into the special care home yard: not perfectly mowed grass and imported bushes from the hardware store, but instead, a greenspace that will serve to nourish both the animals and the minds and souls of the residents. Our Plan clearly guides us to be: “Designing sites to incorporate existing natural features and topography; Designing sites to protect, create and/or enhance important view corridors to the water or landmark sites or buildings” (UD 9-c-d, p. 112). As well, we are specifically guided to use native tree species in landscaping: “Enhance biodiversity throughout the City by: a. Encouraging the use of native species of vegetation for landscaping in private and public development, where appropriate; and b. Preserving representative vegetation, species and ecosystems in major open spaces and City parks” (NE- 24, p. 155).

I believe that this development will welcome new neighbours into our area, which for me, means more people to care about this places that I care about: Bayshore Beach and Seaside Park. But we need to balance this development plan so that it respects PlanSJ: specifically, how it pertains to Land for Public Purposes and preserving ecosystems. I support this development and would love to see it done in a way that benefits the people who live here and respects the land that we love so much.  

Thank you for considering my concerns. Please do not hesitate to contact me about them!

Sincerely, 

Cara Cole









(506)693-2228
 
Territorial Acknowledgment: I recognize and respectfully acknowledge that I live as a guest on the unsurrendered
and unceded traditional lands of Wolastoqiyik (Maliseet). This territory is covered by the Treaties of Peace and
Friendship which the Wolastoqiyik (Maliseet), Mi'kmaq and Passamaquoddy peoples first signed with the British
Crown in 1725. The treaties did not deal with surrender of lands and resources but in fact recognized Wolastoqey
(Maliseet), Mi'kmaq and Passamaquoddy title and established the rules for what was to be an ongoing relationship
between nations.
 
Confidentiality Note: This email and the information contained in it is confidential, may be privileged and is intended
for the exclusive use of the addressee(s). Any other person is strictly prohibited from using, disclosing, distributing
or reproducing it. If you have received this communication in error, please reply by email to the sender and delete
or destroy all copies of this message. 
 
 



Cara Cole 
473 Sea Street 
Saint John NB E2M 2N9 
(506) 654-2681 
 

May 11, 2021 

Planning Advisory Committee 
City of Saint John  
Growth and Community Services 
PO Box 1971 
Saint John NB E2L 4L1 
 

Dear Members,  

RE: Rezoning, Subdivision, and Variance Application 
       489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road 
 

I am writing to express both support for the proposed development, and as well to express two 

concerns that I have for it in its current form.  

My first concern is with regards to a community access trail that runs North-South along the Western 

end of the land in question (PID 003949673; 00471557; and the East End of PID 00385781). It is clearly 

visible in both satellite imagery and in the “Air Photo- 489 Sea Street and 0 Woodville Road” provided as 

an attachment in Mark Read’s letter from the City, dated May 4, 2021. 

This trail has been built and maintained by neighbours to the land as a way of accessing trails that run 

along the Irving railway properties. It has been used for generations. These trails are key community 

assets that are used year-round by walkers of all ages and demographics. We know that community 

wellness and quality of life are greatly impacted by time outside in nature: fresh air and exercise. Policy 

UD-36 in PlanSJ states that development should “maintain and enhance public walkways and bike 

paths”. I understand that this trail is on previously undeveloped private land, but I think that it should be 

considered in the development of the area. 

Unfortunately, the proposed developments show, at the far (Western) end of the cul-du-sac, several 

homes built directly on top of this trail. I believe that the trail system is a notable community asset that 

should be either protected or integrated into any development plans in this area: for existing and future 

residents alike. We can all appreciate a lush green pathway over one which has been stripped of its 



native vegetation, thereby removing the elements which are the most important elements of a 

community footpath: privacy and natural solace.  

Considering that the developer has requested a variance to the cul-de-sac By-Law to extend the 

maximum length of 120 metres to 162 metres, and that it is within the bounds of this extension that the 

footpath exists, I would ask the PAC to find a middle ground. This type of highly concentrated urban 

development does not match the surrounding neighbourhood (Plan SJ Policy UD-10) and it overtakes 

land that could be used for public purposes. In my opinion, the only people who would benefit from this 

concentration of housing are the developers: existing neighbours, future residents, and the environment 

all lose.  

Which leads into my second concern: the indigenous trees on the land. The existing tree culture includes 

Birch, Black Willow, Serviceberry, Poplar, Apple and Rowan (Mountain Ash). Lower bushes include Alder, 

Meadowsweet, Raspberry, Blackberry, Blueberry, and Hawthorne.  Wildflowers include: Aster, 

Fireweed, Violet, Bluet, Goldenrod, Bluegrass,  and Strawberry. This is a partial list. These trees provide 

food and nesting zones for many migratory and local birds as well as a small herd of white-tailed deer. 

For those of you familiar with this area of the city, another subdivision, Sea View Estates, located at the 

bottom of Sea Street removed a large parcel of such habitat within recent years. Much of the remaining 

coastline at Bayshore is an Industrial Zone.   

In addition to providing habitat and feeding grounds for migratory and localized animal populations, the 

trees are important when we consider the water that flows through the land. I can see that there are 

potential “Stormwater Detention Areas” in the drawings: I would recommend to the committee that 

these trees that are local to this parcel of land be planted (and preserved) in these zones: in particular, 

black willow, because of the amount of water it will consume.  

We need to be leaders and consider natural flora and fauna as essential elements of sustainable and 

livable neighbourhoods. Who would argue that green space and mature trees are not beneficial for our 

mental health? Studies, time and again, prove otherwise. Aesthetics have long been recognized for their 

impact on human health and spirit: think of our cathedrals and the architecture from centuries past: 

open spaces, natural light, beautiful carvings, frescos, cut glass windows and plaster embellishments. 

PlanSJ states the City should, “Ensure all development proposals generally conform to the following 

General Urban Design Principles […] Incorporating innovations in built form, aesthetics and building 



function to encourage high quality contemporary design that will form the next generation of heritage” 

(UD 9-e, p. 113). 

Shaving every blade of grass and tree off a natural parcel of land in trade for buildings with taupe plastic 

siding and asphalt yards are not good for any of us: animals and people alike. Therefore, I ask the 

Committee to consider asking the developer to incorporate a natural green space into the special care 

home yard: not perfectly mowed grass and imported bushes from the hardware store, but instead, a 

greenspace that will serve to nourish both the animals and the minds and souls of the residents. Our 

Plan clearly guides us to be: “Designing sites to incorporate existing natural features and topography; 

Designing sites to protect, create and/or enhance important view corridors to the water or landmark 

sites or buildings” (UD 9-c-d, p. 112). As well, we are specifically guided to use native tree species in 

landscaping: “Enhance biodiversity throughout the City by: a. Encouraging the use of native species of 

vegetation for landscaping in private and public development, where appropriate; and b. Preserving 

representative vegetation, species and ecosystems in major open spaces and City parks” (NE- 24, p. 

155). 

I believe that this development will welcome new neighbours into our area, which for me, means more 

people to care about this places that I care about: Bayshore Beach and Seaside Park. But we need to 

balance this development plan so that it respects PlanSJ: specifically, how it pertains to Land for Public 

Purposes and preserving ecosystems. I support this development and would love to see it done in a way 

that benefits the people who live here and respects the land that we love so much.   

Thank you for considering my concerns. Please do not hesitate to contact me about them! 

Sincerely,  

Cara Cole 

 

 

 











From: Reade, Mark
To: GCS Admin
Subject: FW: 489 Sea Street & 0 Woodville Rd Application
Date: May 17, 2021 8:52:35 AM

FYI regarding Sea Street
 

Mark Reade, P.Eng., MCIP, RPP
Senior Planner / Urbaniste Principal
Growth and Community Planning Services
Service de la croissance et de l'urbanisme communautaire
City of Saint John / Ville de Saint John
506 721 0736
 

From: Jim Rogers <sinbad.rogers@gmail.com> 
Sent: May 16, 2021 9:35 PM
To: Reade, Mark <mark.reade@saintjohn.ca>
Subject: 489 Sea Street & 0 Woodville Rd Application
 

[ External Email Alert] **Please note that this message is from an
external sender. If it appears to be sent from a Saint John employee, please
forward the email to spamsample@saintjohn.ca or contact IT Service Desk
at 649-6047.**

I am writing on behalf of myself and my wife re: the 2 proposed new developments next to Sea
Street, Woodville Rd & Beaconsfield Ave . I have lived at 696 698 Beaconsfield Ave for the last 72
years
A few concerns on the Woodville Estates are
1 the extension of the lane
2 the off loading of propane from the rail cars so close to these homes We worry and we are on
Beaconsfield Ave and there is no information from the rail company as to what else is unloaded
there as well.
3 Access to the walking trails.
4 my property value
5   street lights light pollution
6 loss of greenspace
7 keeping homes to single story
Jim Rogers

mailto:mark.reade@saintjohn.ca
mailto:gcsadmin@saintjohn.ca
mailto:spamsample@saintjohn.ca


From: Reade, Mark
To: GCS Admin
Subject: FW: 489 Sea Street & 0 Woodville Rd Application
Date: May 17, 2021 11:44:55 AM

Another letter for Sea Street.
 
Mark
 
 

From: Kevin Carson <kmc702@hotmail.com> 
Sent: May 15, 2021 5:22 PM
To: Reade, Mark <mark.reade@saintjohn.ca>
Subject: 489 Sea Street & 0 Woodville Rd Application
 

[ External Email Alert] **Please note that this message is from an
external sender. If it appears to be sent from a Saint John employee, please
forward the email to spamsample@saintjohn.ca or contact IT Service Desk
at 649-6047.**

To: Mark Reade & Planning Advisory Committee
 
Good day. I am writing on behalf of my wife, mother-in-law & myself re: the 2 proposed new
developments next to Sea Street, Woodville Rd & Beaconsfield Ave.
 
We have heard of the upcoming expansion of the Sea Street Manor Special Care Home. The info we
received has provided valuable insight. The proposed location & details of the Special Care Home is
not a concern for us. The single level construction will not overly hinder our beautiful view of the
Bay. It appears that current trees/vegetation will provide a visual buffer to (at least) the Beaconsfield
Ave residents. We believe this buffer is important & the landscaping plans should include some trees
to conceal the new building from surrounding homes + provide a nice view to future special care
residents.
 
The second proposal: Woodville Estates was a SHOCK!
We have enjoyed a wonderful green space & desirable view for 12 years. Several of my neighbours
have many more years living in the area, including my direct neighbour who grew up in the same
house, that he is now a senior inhabiting.
My immediate concerns have no quick or positive answers:

How the increased traffic will affect area
How long will the construction phase of extra noise, heavy equipment, increased garbage
(bldg. materials, Tim Horton’s cups blowing about) last
How my property value will decrease with a backyard housing development vs vibrant green
space

mailto:mark.reade@saintjohn.ca
mailto:gcsadmin@saintjohn.ca
mailto:spamsample@saintjohn.ca


How the new development/less greenery will affect my renting my 2nd unit
How the wildlife (mainly birds, deer) will be affected by losing their habitat
How the many seniors will replace this perfect dog walking area

I recognize our Common Council will see an increase of new tax dollars with the development and
are always looking to add revenue. Unfortunately, the current residents (primarily Beaconsfield Ave
residents) will suffer.  
Although I’d expect the proposal to meet City regulations, my guess is,  even single level condos will
not meet local resident favour. Hopefully, the landscaping portion of this development will provide a
visual/noise buffer (trees, quality fencing) between new & old. Even with such components, my
serene night view of a full moon reflecting on the Bay, crisp stars in a black sky & oil tankers lighting
up the evening horizon....will all be greatly diminished by the Woodville Estates streetlights light
pollution.
 
Thanks for the opportunity to express our thoughts!
Kevin Carson
702/704 Beaconsfield Ave
 

 
 
 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgo.microsoft.com%2Ffwlink%2F%3FLinkId%3D550986&data=04%7C01%7Cgcsadmin%40saintjohn.ca%7C86808e6acb4d4f973b4108d919425553%7Caea3b21fbb9b4220aad8be4853beaa41%7C0%7C0%7C637568594946489977%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=L8K7gCx%2FvMFPLw5Lqoh%2BlGSi8kvUkFLI5v4g8f1qgOA%3D&reserved=0


From: Noel Rogers
To: Noel Rogers; mark.reade@sainthohn.ca; matt.blain@hughessurveys.com; OneStop
Subject: Resident Response - 489 Sea Street & 0 Woodville Rd Application
Date: May 17, 2021 12:08:51 PM

[ External Email Alert] **Please note that this message is from an external sender. If it appears to be sent from a
Saint John employee, please forward the email to spamsample@saintjohn.ca or contact IT Service Desk at 649-
6047.**

Hello,

My Name is Noel Rogers. Multiple generations of my family have lived in the same house on Beaconsfield Avenue
since around 1950.

I appreciate the chance to voice concerns over the proposed Sea St. Manor and Woodville developments.

I am not opposed to either development, as long as the developers respect the existing community they would like to
become a part of and take steps to integrate the new construction as unobtrusively and respectfully as possible for
current home owners.

Areas of concern for me would be :

1) Traffic -  I would like to see something done to slow down the numerous cars that speed up and down
Beaconsfield Ave. This was a constant problem when the Belyea arena was open in the winter for hockey. Their is a
day care on the street, several kids in other house holds, and lots of family pets. I have personally witnessed animals
killed by traffic on the street over the years. I am not sure if more signage on the street telling people to slow down,
or advising of a Day Care and children in the area would help, but it would be a start. Maybe one of those mobile
speed signs could be placed on the street for a bit.

 I understand that with the closure of the Belyea Arena there will be less traffic in the area this Winter and the new
development would even out traffic from the rink so not much of a change in number of cars. The issue with
vehicles speeding on this street has been an issue long before this new development was proposed. It would be great
to see the issue addressed now that the number of cars will be restored to pre rink closing numbers and before it
becomes a big problem again.

2) Light pollution - My grandfather was a harbour pilot/ longshoreman. Part of the reason why he bought our family
home was so he could keep an eye on the ships and tankers in the Bay. We have enjoyed an amazing view since. My
issue with the light pollution would be from the street lights and exterior lights of the new Sea View Manor.

Currently their is one exterior orange colour light in the back of the existing seniors home. It surprisingly does a lot
to effect our view at night time of the Bay and night sky and seems like it could be easily and cheaply fixed.

I would like to see any exterior lighting in the new seniors housing take this into account and maybe switch to a less
obtrusive LED lighting or preferably have some kind of directional shade attached so the light is just aimed down
and over the property, as opposed to how it is now and allowed to wash out the night sky.

For the street lights that will be going up for the proposed townhomes I would like to see directional shades 
installed  that point the light down into the neighbourhood. That would make a huge difference for light pollution
washing out existing views and keeping the good will of the neighbourhood.

3) Timely development and construction of the townhouses. One of the last new big developments I remember
seeing going up on the West Side was along Lancaster Avenue.  A developer started to build on the land of the old
veterans hospital. I am not sure why the developer stopped (I don’t remember the exact time frame) but I would say
the units sat half finished for approximately 10 years. They were not even fully sided and sat as an urban eyesore for
the better part of a decade. I know the housing market in the city is much different now with homes selling fast. No

mailto:n_oel@msn.com
mailto:n_oel@msn.com
mailto:mark.reade@sainthohn.ca
mailto:matt.blain@hughessurveys.com
mailto:onestop@saintjohn.ca


one wants to see a development that takes years and years to complete and sits half finished because the houses are
not selling. I worry with the location being so close to the expanding train yard and everything that goes on there
that if all of the units are not sold or the development slows down all of us in the neighbourhood will be left with
gigantic unfinished eyesore for years to come.

 I may have missed it in the developers proposal but I would have issues with development starting and no real
timeline for completion made public. No one is going to want to listen to years of building in there backyards only
to have property tax go up.

4) Another concern of mine would be construction times throughout the day. I have lived in areas before where the
contractors are just trying to get the job finished and onto the next one and don’t care what time they are running
heavy equipment and loud power tools at all hours of the day and night. I would like the new development to strictly
follow the unban construction times set out by the city bylaws.

5) I would also like it to be taken into consideration the current state of the green space surrounding the current
seniors centre on Sea st. Walking by, their doesn’t seem to be any. If you look in the back of the complex all you see
is a broken down bus and other decrepit looking machinery (Dump Truck, loader etc) Maybe this old equipment
works just fine, but it certainly is an eye sore for neighbours and the neighbourhood in general. I could be wrong,
but I thought the city had a by-law protecting neighbouring home owners from such eyesores in a city setting. A
concern I have over the new development is that it will become a dumping ground for heavy equipment, like the
back area of the seniors home currently looks like now(and has for a long time). This does not offer a great
prospective on how things will look with the new development when the last one comes across as disheveled
already.

6) I do have issues with the extension and do oppose the development going from 120 meters to 162 meters.  I
understand that this is a business and the more homes that are built the more money the developers will make , and
more tax revenue the city will generate from the extra homes. I think it is important when developing an area to
leave some green space for residents and not just build as much as you can. It is important for people’s quality of
life to have places to spend time outside.

7) I am assuming that everyone’s property taxes will be going up after this development is built. Way of the world I
guess. What would be great is to see some of that money reinvested back into the community. I am 40 years old and
some of my best friends in life to this day are kids I met in elementary school playing hockey at the Belyea and
soccer up at Beaconsfield school.  It is very upsetting to walk around the neighbourhood and see all of the
recreational facilities that don’t exist anymore. The soccer field at Beaconsfield has had the nets removed, the tennis
court there has a 10’ tree growing right up through the middle of it. The basketball nets there are all rusted and very
old with no meshes. You go around the corner to the Assumption Church, those tennis nets are gone. That used to be
a great court to play. Sea Side Park play set has recently been removed and the basketball nets there have been
terrible since I was a kid. Same now. One nice net across the street but it’s only half court. The Belyea arena is
closing for Winter Sports. I understand the city needs money to keep all of this stuff going. If and when new
developments are allowed into an area it would be great to see some of the new tax revenue generated invested
directly back into those communities.

8) Community Green Space - A lot of people use the trails on the proposed development land. I understand that this
is private property and we have all been fortunate to use it for so long. What I would like to see happen as a gesture
of good will to the community in which the developer would like to build is invest some money into re-establishing
the trails that run along the track bed to Sea Side Park look out (where the observation platform used to be with the
stares going down to the beach). These trails could start very close to the seniors centre and I think would be a great
selling point to get people to move there. Yes, you can just walk down the hill to the beach, but those were once
beautiful trails that ran all through that area. It would be amazing to see them even partially re-developed, especially
after loosing the green space to the new development that we all have enjoyed for so long. I would be the first
person to volunteer my time to help build new trails if funding was in place for the materials. Sea Side Manor and
Sea Side Park are within sight of each other. If you want to build up and profit from a long established community it
would be great to see some money put back into thecommunity and to not see this beautiful part of the city treated
like just another business venture, especially since all existing home owners will be losing money in property tax
increases while the developers walk away with a nice profit.



9) I have seen it happen before where a single story development or building is approved and then once the land is
cleared and construction is about to start variances are granted and approved to expand the building size or height
from the original plans. I am ok with single story homes but anything higher than that I would be very strongly
opposed to.

10) I see that the developers will be building a fence to block the view of the train yard. It would be great if a nice
fence was constructed around the entire perimeter of the property protecting existing home owners privacy and not
subjecting us to look at a multi year construction project. Please don’t just put up a standard see through steel fence
to protect the construction area.

I am all for new development as long as the communities in which they are being built are benefitting as well as the
developers and current home owners issues are seriously taken into consideration.

Thank you for your time and the opportunity to voice my concerns.

Noel Rogers

Sent from my iPhone
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